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Oregon Student Association 
 

 
April 4th, 2019 
 
To: Senate Committee on Workforce 
From: Perla Alvarez, Legislative Director, Oregon Student Association 
RE: SB 750 
 
 
Dear Chair Taylor and Vice-Chair Knopp and members of the committee, 

 
My name is Perla Alvarez and I am the Legislative Director for the Oregon Student Association. 
The Oregon Student Association represents over 130,000 students statewide and work 
towards  an affordable and accessible higher education for all Oregonians. I am writing in 
support of Senate Bill 750, the Oregon Corporate Accountability Act.  
 
The Oregon Student Association is dedicated to advocate for access to higher education and we 
support the hard-working people of Oregon. We also support the protections against sexual 
harassment and discrimination, and basic standards like overtime and safe workplaces of these 
workers. Many of students in Oregon choose to have multiple jobs to be able to afford school 
and living expenses. Students are also one of the most vulnerable populations in the workforce. 
 
Oregon’s workplace laws typically include a private right of action to allow workers to enforce 
their rights independently through the courts, but that option is no longer available to most 
workers. More than half of American workers are now forced to sign away their right to go to 
court, leaving “forced arbitration” as the only option. In private arbitration, the employer writes 
the rules, and the deck is stacked against workers. Studies show that workers win less 
frequently and receive lower awards in arbitration; arbitrators report feeling pressure to rule in 
favor of the company that hired them.  
 
Last year, the Supreme Court gave its blessing to forced arbitration, ruling that corporations can 
prevent coworkers who experienced the same abuse from banding together in collective legal 
action and force each individual to go it alone—which means most cases will never see the light 
of day.  One legal study estimates that where workers signed forced arbitration clauses, 98% of 
legal claims that would’ve been brought vanish into a “black hole.” The Supreme Court has 
effectively closed the courthouse doors on us, allowing corporations who violate our hard-won 
rights at work to get away with it. 
 
Companies that want to profit by cheating workers know they will probably get away with it. 
Between 2006 and 2017, wage theft in Oregon exceeded $45 million—money that should be 
going into working families’ pockets. And the brave women who have spoken up to say #MeToo  
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have demonstrated that too many people face illegal harassment on the job. Without basic 
accountability, lawbreaking companies can out-compete employers who do the right thing.  
 
The only solution is to dramatically expand BOLI’s capacity to identify lawbreakers and impose 
consequences for violating our rights. OSA supports SB 750, the Oregon Corporate 
Accountability Act (OCAA), because it would increase funding for BOLI and allow workers to 
partner with government to hold lawbreakers accountable. Under OCAA, whistleblowers would 
identify companies that are cheating workers and pitch in to bring enforcement actions. Most 
of the penalties recovered in these cases would go to the state. In other words, law-breakers—
not taxpayers—would foot the bill for increasing our enforcement resources, a smart reform in 
this time of tight budgets.  
 
OCAA would also enable BOLI to adopt innovative enforcement strategies designed to reach 
workers who are most vulnerable to workplace abuses, including low-wage workers and 
immigrant workers. OCAA would designate a portion of revenues for partnerships with 
community organizations that are trusted by vulnerable workers, which have proven effective 
in educating these workers about their rights and empowering them to confront violations.  The 
bill would also allow workers who fear retaliation to participate in OCAA actions anonymously, 
represented by community organizations.  
 
Oregon has been on the forefront of efforts to modernize workplace protections. But BOLI’s 
shrinking budget and fine-print forced arbitration clauses undermine our ability to hold bad 
actors accountable. OSA supports the Oregon Corporate Accountability Act because it’s time to 
make our workplace standards real and ensure basic fairness for people on the job.  
 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Perla Alvarez, 

Legislative Director, 

Oregon Student Association  
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